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Minutes of  Continuance                                                        September 30, 2011

September 28, 2011

Regular Meeting 
The Board of Education

Summit Hill District 161

The continuance of the regular meeting of the Board of Education of Summit Hill District 161 was held September 30, 2011 beginning at 6:00 PM at the Summit Hill Administrative Center.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Mary Kenny at 6:00 P.M. Members in attendance were: Mr. Doyle, Mrs. Molinare, Mrs. Murphy, Mrs. Kenny, Mrs. Borgens and Mr. Perros. Mrs. Lenz arrived at 6:07 P.M. Others in attendance were: Ms. Rains, Ms. Egan, Mr. Gerdes, and community members.
A motion was made by Mr. Perros and seconded by Mrs. Murphy to reconvene the meeting of September 28, 2011.   After a voice vote, the motion carried.

Mrs. Kenny stated that they were waiting for the attorney to arrive and that he would be there shortly.  The attorney Mr. Nemanich arrived at 6:04 P.M. 

Mr. Nemanich spoke to the board regarding the posting of the September 17, 2011 Special Meeting.
Employment of Summit Hill School District 161 Assistant Superintendent

A motion was made by Mr. Perros and seconded by Mrs. Murphy that the Board of Education ratify the action taken on September 17, 2011 creating the position of Assistant Superintendent and further move that the Board of Education employ James Martin as Assistant Superintendent for Summit Hill School District 161 for the 2011-2012 school year at a salary listed in his contract.  Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Doyle nay, Mrs. Molinare nay, Mrs. Lenz aye, Mrs. Kenny aye, Mrs. Murphy aye, Mr. Perros aye, Mrs. Borgens aye.  Motion carried: 5 ayes, 2 nays.

Approval of Authorization to Sign Natural Gas Contract

A motion was made by Mrs. Lenz and seconded by Mr. Perros that the Board of Education authorize the Director of Finance to contract for natural gas purchases through Vanguard Energy.  Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Doyle aye, Mrs. Molinare aye, Mrs. Lenz aye, Mrs. Kenny aye, Mrs. Murphy aye, Mr. Perros aye, Mrs. Borgens aye.  Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 nays.

Setting the Date of the Annual Board Workshop

Members of the Board discussed a date for the Annual Board Workshop and decided to set the date of February 4th, 2011 at 8:30 A.M.  An alternate date would be February 11, 2011 at 8:30 A.M.
Scott Nemanich and Joy Murphy stepped out of the meeting at 6:33 P.M. and returned at 6:39 P.M.
Closed Session Confidentiality and Board Policy

Mr. Doyle stated he had concerns on protecting the Confidentiality of Closed Session discussions and discussed Board Policy concerning Closed Session Confidentiality.
Recording of Special Meeting for Podcast

There was a discussion regarding the recording of Special Meetings.  There was a consensus of the Board to record and podcast all Meetings.
Enrollment Report and Registration Update

Mrs. Rains stated that we have 3,479 students enrolled in Summit Hill School District 161.
ISAT Results
Mrs. Rains stated that 92.1% of our District students met or exceeded the Illinois Learning Standards as measured by the state test (ISAT) in 2011.
District 843 Meeting Report

Mrs. Kenny attended the September 15, 2011 Special Education Meeting and gave a report to the Board. 
Mr. Nemanich left at 7:38 P.M.

Public Comments

 Public Comments were made by Patricia Sherman regarding the recent media, Lori Dusek regarding the Board Survey and Denise Wildeveld regarding Board Member conduct.
Adjournment of Regular Meeting
A motion was made by Mr. Perros and seconded by Mrs. 
Borgens that the Board adjourn the regular meeting of the Board. After a voice vote, the motion carried.   The time was 9:02 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Tammy Miller


President





Secretary
